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Registered Office
Tregolls School,                                          Chellew Road, Truro, Cornwall,                 England TR1 1LH





Dear parents/carers,

I wanted to update you on our current situation regarding Covid 19 and the school’s response. As I am sure you are now aware, we made the difficult decision to move to remote learning for years 5 and 6 (3 classes) for this week. This was due to the percentage of cases in those year groups and the rate at which the virus was spreading; we needed to implement a firebreak to limit the spread. This morning we have spoken to Public Health England once again who fully support the decisions we have made, including to reinstate bubbles across the school and the one way system.

Today we are organising provision for a very limited group of children from those classes to attend school from Wednesday 29th September. Please do not contact the school to ask about this as we are looking at the group now and we have all the information we need to hand. We hope to invite some vulnerable and SEND children from years 5 and 6 into school from Wednesday. We will let those parents know by text later today. We cannot invite many children in or we would not be effective in stopping the spread of infection, so we will not be inviting key worker children in at this stage. As I say, please don’t contact the school about this, we are working on it and have all the information we need.

We will review the situation regarding years 5 and 6 on Thursday 30th September to ensure we can inform you as soon as we can what will be happening from Monday 4th October. We hope to be able to open up year 5 and 6 from Monday, but we must respond appropriately to the data on cases in those classes. To help us to do this we need to know about any positive LFD tests and PCR tests for all children, whether they are in school or not. This applies to all children in all other year groups too; we must know if they have tested positive for Covid.

Rest assured, the school continues to follow our enhanced hygiene measures and staff wear masks in shared areas. Bubbles are now back in place, as is a one way system. We are doing all we can to stay safe. As always, we will keep you updated and informed.. [image: ]
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